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February 5, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

This letter transmits a motion for Council action authorizing the King County Executive to amend the interlocal agreement (ILA) with King County cities in the Snoqualmie and South Fork Skykomish Watersheds for cooperative watershed planning and conservation.

Background

In February 2001, King County and the cities of Duvall, Carnation, Snoqualmie and North Bend signed an ILA to cooperate in watershed planning and conservation in the Snoqualmie and South Fork Skykomish Watersheds, encompassing Council Districts 3 and 12.  As established in the ILA, King County appoints two citizens, one from Council District 3 and one from Council District 12, as ex-officio representatives to the Watershed Forum, the governing body for the ILA activities.  Since the effective date of the ILA, the Council District Boundaries have been revised, significantly reducing the Council District 12 area and significantly increasing the District 3 area within the Watershed.  In addition the Form includes an ex-officio representative from the Snoqualmie Valley Cities Association, which since the ILA was signed, changed its name to the Snoqualmie Valley Government Association to reflect the involvement of the Snoqualmie Tribe.

The Watershed Forum wishes to amend the ILA to reflect the above-described changes per the enclosed amendment document.  In addition to changing the name of the Snoqualmie Valley Cities Association, the agreement is amended to state that rather than one ex-officio representative being appointed from each of Council Districts 3 and 12, one will be appointed from District 3 and one will be appointed from District 3 or District 12.  This change provides for increased flexibility in the ex-officio appointments to reflect the Council district change.

Thank you for considering this motion.  If you have any questions or need more information, please call Sandra Kilroy, Snoqualmie Watershed Coordinator in the Water and Land Resources Division with the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 296-8047.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Daryl Grigsby, Manager, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), DNRP


Joanna Richey, Manager, Strategic Initiatives, WLRD, DNRP


Lee Ann Merrill, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, WLRD, DNRP

Sandy Kilroy, WRIA 7 Watershed Coordinator, WLRD, DNRP

